
ROYAL BURGH OF INVERKEITHING COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

By email 
Monday, 26th May 2024 

Dear Community Councillors, 

INFORMATION NOTICE OF INTENTION TO PUBLISH A LOCAL PLACE PLAN 

I am writing to you on behalf of the Royal Burgh of Inverkeithing Community Council to 
provide you with notice of our intention to submit a Local Place Plan to Fife Council under 
The Town and Country Planning (Scotland) Act 1997.  

Inverkeithing Community Council is obliged to inform you, as a Community Council which 
adjoins our proposed Local Place Plan area, of our intention to submit a Local Place Plan 
under s.4(1) of The Town and Country Planning (Local Place Plans) (Scotland) 
Regulations 2021. I attach hereto a copy of said proposed Local Place Plan and the 
associated public consultation conducted as part of its drafting for your viewing.  

Should you wish to make any representations on our proposed plan, you have twenty-
eight days from the date of this letter to do so. Therefore, I would be much obliged if any 
comments you wish to make are returned to me no later than Monday 24th June 2024.  

I wish to thank you for your time and look forward to hearing from you in due course. 

Best regards, 

Stewart A. Duncan 
Secretary 

For and on behalf of 
Inverkeithing Community Council 

Encl.

ICC2024/LPP/CC


